
AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION REQUIRED / BY WHOM
I. Call to Order/Welcome/

Introductions

II. Approval of minutes June 27, 2013 
minutes

Minutes Approved

Regina Traylor

Members Present

I. Agenda Approval/Additions Beth Berglin, Sandbox Party Representative is added to 
Round Table sharing

I. New Business 

• Healthy Start & NFP program 
update

• Safe Sleep Mini Grant update

• Tomorrow's Child Safe Sleep Focus 
Group Findings

• Round Table – Invite you to share 
the work you currently do or have in 
mind to help reduce the infant 
mortality rate in Ingham County

Regina Traylor: the Infant Mortality Coalition is the 
advisory council for these two grant funded programs to 
reduce infant mortality. The Nurse Family Partnership 
program has been offered for 1 full year. A celebration 
with families served and community members took 
place in August at the Potter Park Zoo. The program is 
now at full staff (4 nurses). Financial cuts in federal 
funding were anticipated for the Healthy Start program
—but did not occur-the program will be fully funded. 
Health Educator, Tamara Brickley shared current 
activities (see Round Table discussion). Program 
caseload for both program will be discussed at next 
meeting. There is a new evaluator for these two 
programs, Dr. Crystal Tyler, who will attend the next 
Coalition meeting.
Regina Traylor: ICHD received a mini grant from the 
Michigan Department of Community Health (MDCH) to 
implement activities promoting safe sleep education. 
This was implemented by Elon Geffrard who will 
present the project at the next Coalition meeting. 
Additional grant funding for a 12 month period will be 
available from MDCH to continue these efforts. 
Mary Machowicz described Focus Group activities 
conducted by Tomorrow’s Child with African American 
and Native American Mothers and their supporters 
regarding their understanding and implementation of the 
Safe Sleep recommendations. Focus Group findings 
shared. This project was funded by a grant from the 
Kellogg Foundation. A power point presentation with 
this information is attached. Coalition members engaged 
in discussion of the safe sleep recommendations based 
on the information shared.
Lisa Chambers, ICHD: Offered information about 
Lunch and Learn events sponsored by the Infant 
Mortality Coalition in the past two years during 
September, Infant Mortality Awareness Month. Asks 
Coalition members for suggestions regarding holding 
this type of event again this year. Discussion took place. 
Members agreed that an activity or event should occur in 
October to maintain momentum but plan a larger scale 
event in February or March 2014. Ideas put forward 
included:

• Possible participation in the Apple Butter 
event offered by Fenner Nature Center on 
October 12 which is a family event. The 
Infant Mortality Coalition could be present to 
offer information that increases awareness of 
the issue of Infant Mortality, presented in a 
positive way for families. 

•  Offering a similar event as in previous years 
(Lunch and Learn) showcasing Community 
Organizations and the work that is being 
done to address infant mortality. Providers in 
the community would be invited to attend. A 
short presentation could be made by a 
Community representative (Suggestion was 
made to consider Amy Zagman of MCMCH 
to make this presentation). As this is a fall 
event it could be called “Harvesting our 
Future”. 

Tamara Brickley ICHD: Shared Healthy Start Program 
Activities: A coed Softball team has been formed by 
parents she serves and is competing in the Lansing Parks 
and Rec. league—participants aren’t winning many 
games but are enjoying the activity. Tamara’s goal is to 
educate women about the infant mortality rate and 
disparities in a direct, (“not sugar coated”) approach. 
She is working with mothers on a “Photo Voice” Project. 
A Family Walk and Picnic for Healthy Start Participants 
is planned at Hawk Island Park on October 12.
Regina Traylor ICHD:  ICHD has been invited by 

Program update will be provided at 
next meeting. Dr. Tyler will be 
introduced.

Elon Geffrard to report on grant 
activities at next Coalition meeting.

Linda White will discuss this further 
with Fenner Nature Center and Regina 
Traylor.

Date, Location, invitation to exhibitors, 
attendees and Amy need to be 
considered.

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at: 3:30 pmMeeting adjourned at: 3:30 pm
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Next Meeting: October 24, 2013, 1:30pm-3:30 pm
Note:  November meeting will be held November 14, 2013


